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2nd Stoneleigh (St. John’s) Scout Group Scout Council 

Annual General Meeting 

17th September 2024 6pm 

Dell Lane Scout & Guide HQ 

Agenda 

1. Introduction and Welcome 

2. Apologies for Absence 

3. Governance Topics 

a. Approval of Minutes of the AGM from 2023 

b. Adopt the constitution 

c. Note the Group’s Financial Year 

d. Approve Appointed and Community members of the Group Scout Council 

e. Agree the number of members that may be appointed to the Trustee 
Board 

f. Agree the quorum for future meetings of the Group Scout Council 

4. Review of the Previous Year 

a. Group Scout Leader’s Review 

b. Receive and Consider the Annual Report of the Group Trustee Board, 
including the Annual Statement of Accounts 

5. Making Appointments 

a. Appoint the Group Chair 

b. Appoint the Group Treasurer 

c. Appoint Members of the Group Trustee Board 

d. Appoint the Scrutineer 

6. Closing Remarks and Any Other Business  
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Charity Information 

Reference and Administration Details 

• Charity Name:   2nd Stoneleigh (St. John’s) Scout Group 
• Charity Number:  305720 
• Bankers:   National Westminster – Current Account 
• Charity Contact:   Mr Bob Frisby 

Trustees (at publication 16th September 2024): 

• Ex-officio Trustee: 
o Stephanie Howard (Group Scout Leader) 

• Trustees Elected at the 2023 AGM – to be reappointed at 2024 AGM: 
o Paul Huitson (Group Chairman) 
o Bob Frisby (Group Treasurer) 
o Sandra Toohey 
o Sang Thoong 

• Trustees co-opted by the Trustee Board mid-year: 
o none 

• Trustees to be appointed at 2024 AGM: 
o Julia Merritt 

Structure, Governance and Management 

Governing document: 

The Charity’s governing documents are those of the Scout Association. 

They consist of a Royal Charter, which in turn gives authority to the Bye Laws of the Association and to The 
Policy, Organisation and Rules of the Scout Association. 

Governance and Constitution: 

The Charity is a Trust established under the rules of the Scout Association that are common to all Scouts 
and is an educational charity. 

The Trustees of the Charity, as listed earlier in this AGM Report, are appointed in accordance with the 
Policy, Organisation and Rules (POR) of the Scout Association. 

The Group Trustee Board meet formally every term and is a team of volunteers who work together, as 
charity Trustees, to make sure the Scouts is run safely and legally.  At the heart of their role is a focus on 
strategy, performance and assurance. 

Members of the Group Trustee Board must act collectively as charity trustees of the Scout Group, and in 
the best interests of the charity’s members. Governance roles must be distinct to help manage conflicts of 
interest. This means that the roles of Group’s Chair and Treasurer must be kept separate and be done by 
two different people.   
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The Group Trustee Board must act in the charity’s best interests, acting with reasonable care and skill and 
take steps to be confident that:  

a) The charity is: 

• well managed 
• carrying out its purposes for the public benefit 
• complying with the charity’s governing document and the law 
• managing the charity’s resources responsibly  

b) the charity is operating compliant with POR and the local charity regulator, including effective 
management of each of the Key Policies listed in Chapter 2 of POR; 

c) young people are meaningfully involved in decision making at all levels; and 

d) the Group has sufficient resources (funds, people, property and equipment) available to meet the 
planned work of the Group including delivery of the high quality programme and resource requirements of 
the training programme as set out in Rule 4.2.2  of POR. 

The Constitution of the Group is as per that set out in POR Section 5.4 which can be found here: 
https://www.scouts.org.uk/por/5-local-governance-and-finance-of-groups-districts-counties/#5.4. 

Risk And Internal Control 

The Charity has in place systems of internal control that are designed to provide reasonable cover against 
material mismanagement or loss; these include requiring two signatories for all payments and 
comprehensive insurance policies to ensure that insurable risks are covered. 

Objectives And Activities 

The objectives of the Charity are to work as a unit of the Scout Association. 

The aim of the Scout Association is to promote the development of young people in achieving their full 
physical, intellectual, social and spiritual potential, as individuals, as responsible citizens and as members 
of their local, national and international communities.  The method of achieving the aim of the Association is 
by providing an enjoyable and attractive scheme of progressive training based on the Scout Promise and 
Law and guided by adult leadership. 

Subscriptions are charged for membership to cover the immediate running costs of the Charity and these 
do not unduly restrict membership.  The Charity follows the principle that no one should be excluded from 
Scouting because of their inability to pay membership subscriptions or their contribution to the cost of 
events. 

Two key principles that demonstrate that Scouting’s aims are for the public benefit are that through the 
Scout method young people develop towards their full potential and that there is a clear link between the 
benefits for young people and the purpose of Scouting.  The safety of young people is taken very seriously 
and the benefits Scouting activities provide far outweigh the risks.  Any private benefits from Scouting are 
incidental, other than those as a beneficiary. 

If you would be interested in joining the Board of Trustees to help oversee and steer the Group, please 
speak to Paul Huitson via 2ndStoneleighChair@gmail.com or Steph Howard via 
2ndStoneleighGSL@gmail.com   

https://www.scouts.org.uk/por/5-local-governance-and-finance-of-groups-districts-counties/#5.4
mailto:2ndStoneleighChair@gmail.com
mailto:2ndStoneleighGSL@gmail.com
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Chairman’s Review 

The Group has continued to flourish with record numbers now attending regularly on Tuesdays 
(Beavers and Cubs) and Fridays (Scouts and Explorers). This is of course not done without the 
hard and often time-consuming work of the leaders, who ensure that the young members have 
an enjoyable Scouting experience, week in and week out. In addition the planning and execution 
of the camps/nights away activities has been a huge success. 

With the increase in numbers and the Explorer section becoming firmly established (which 
attracted a central grant), this has meant a need for more equipment and as a result, we have 
established a fundraising team to enable us to purchase additional items. We have already had a 
coffee morning at St. John’s Church which was well supported by the parishioners. 

A successful Scout group relies on its volunteers and leaders. 2nd Stoneleigh is no different from 
any other and will almost always welcome offers of assistance, either regular or occasional, at 
meetings and for events. If you are a parent, of have a relative, who might be interested in joining 
the leadership team, please speak to any of the leaders. 

It would be remiss of me not to give a special mention and thanks to Viv Frisby, who relinquished 
her role as Group Scout Leader after 20 years of service. 

Finally, on behalf of the group, I would like to give a huge thank you to the leaders and especially 
our new Group Scout Leader, Steph Howard, without whom, the Group would not be what it is. 

Paul Huitson - Group Chairman 
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Viv Frisby – Thank You 

 

After 20 years in the role of Group Scout Leader Viv Frisby decided to step back at the end of the 
Summer Term 2023. Viv played a vital role in keeping 2nd Stoneleigh alive when she took over at 
a critical time for the Group and we owe her a great deal. To celebrate Viv’s time as our GSL, we 
held a celebration party for the end of term where members from each section, parents and 
invited guests came together for some fun and games, tea and cake, kind words from our District 
Commissioner Karl and the presentation of gifts and flowers. Again, THANK YOU Viv for all that 
you have done over 60-odd years across many roles but especially the last 20 years as our GSL!      

  

  

  



AGM Report 2024 – Version 2 

7 
 

Awards 

Congratulations to our Volunteers who have received the following Awards this year: 

Sandra Toohey Cub Scout Leader  Award for Merit 

Steph Howard  Group Scout Leader   10 Years Service 

Sarah Delahunty Assistant Cub Leader  5 Years Service 

 

  
 

Very well done to our young people who have achieved the top Award in their Section this year: 

 
Chief Scout's Bronze  

Christopher Thacker 

Sebastian de Mendonca 

Luke Prowse  

 

Chief Scout's Silver: 

Reuben Jones 

Euan Whittaker 

Daniel Grehan 

Arthur Murphy  

Zain Ali Sawyer  
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Group Scout Leader’s Review 

Towards the start of the year we said a huge ‘Thank You’ to Viv Frisby who had been our GSL for 
20 years, but had decided to step down from the role. Viv’s dedication to the Group for over 60 
years has been fantastic, keeping us alive in tougher times, and growing numbers in the good 
times. We are indebted to you Viv for your service over such a long time!  

2nd Stoneleigh (St. John’s) Scout Group continues to go from strength to strength with another 
year of growth in the number of young people we are 
able to provide activities for. Look out for us in our 
new grey Group branded t-shirts! Our Beaver Colony 
and Cub Pack meet on a Tuesday evening and the 
Scout Troop and Explorer Unit continue to meet 
together on a Friday evening. All Sections have been 
busy during the year; we have taken part in a number 
of District events and attended both the 
Remembrance service and a special service at St. 
John’s Church to celebrate St. George’s Day, which 

was co-written by the Group and involving our young people . 

During the year our Beaver Scouts attended their annual spring camp at Boidier Hurst taking part 
in various activities including a hike on Headley Heath and 
sleeping under canvas - an adventure in itself when you’re 6yrs 
old! The Beavers had a very busy year with various events 
including the District pirate themed Beaveree at Little Acres, a 
takeover of Epsom Odeon to watch Elemental, joining other 
Beavers for Stage 1 of the Emergency Aid badge, the online 
Surrey Reach for the Stars weekend with a virtual campfire and 
sleepover, and the Lizard Hike to finish off the year. The Beavers 
also got two nights away opportunities with a sleepover at the 
HQ in October half term which was combined with a trip to a 
trampolining/climbing centre and our two-night Beaver Camp at 
Boidier Hurst in May where 14 of our Beavers enjoyed spending 
time in the outdoors den building, playing wide games, practising making sparks with a flint and 
steel, and many other exciting adventures. 

Other activities during the year included junk modelling flying machines related to the Stage 1 Air 
Activities badge, decorating frog biscuits, learning about energy and recycling, and sharing our 
hobbies and collections with the rest of the Colony. We also spent one term saying hello and 
goodbye at our meetings in a different language each week. The Colony has remained steady in 
size from around 24-28 Beavers, with a growing list of interest for those nearly six years old. 
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The Cub Scouts has remained at a steady Pack number of around 30-36 this year, with places 
limited somewhat due to the onward progression potential into 
the Troop. We held a three-night camp at Boidier Hurst with 20 
Cubs in May getting back to the wild including fire lighting for 
backwards cooking, a hike and camp favourite Capture the Flag. 
Scram kept the Cubs occupied in June quickly followed by a 
session kayaking on the River Thames with Warspite. The Cubs 
joined the Beavers and Scouts for the cinema takeover in 
September and District for Stage 2 of the Emergency Aid badge in 
November. Finishing the year with 16 Cubs taking a two-night trip 
to PGL at Marchant’s Hill for some adventurous activities 
including giant swing, climbing and fencing. Other activities across the year included the global 
issues badge, a visit to Stoneleigh Baptist Church, cooking chicken fajitas, science experiments, 
learning more about our local area and planting sunflowers. 

The Scout Troop has had an amazing year, with events including kayaking with Warspite, cinema 
takeover, a very wet and muddy spring sleepover, and an indoor sleepover at the HQ for JOTI 
speaking to Scouts around the world overnight, and a PL/APL weekend away. Four of our older 

Scouts got themselves by train and on foot to Boidier Hurst 
from the HQ and back again for their Expedition Challenge. 
Summer Camp was spent at Youlbury in Oxfordshire where 
the Scouts enjoyed a week of adventurous activities on the 
campsite and off, including aerial trek, pedal go karts, 
frisbee golf, pioneering buggies to race, hiking and sailing 
on Farmoor Reservoir followed by a tremendous fish and 
chip supper. Our Section Assistant James did a great job of 

entertaining the Troop with a round of singing of the ‘Rattling Bog’ to drown out the rain and 
keep spirits up in the somewhat soggy conditions - it has become a firm favourite song! Some of 
our Scouts again assisted Surrey Wildlife Trust with a day of conservation at Nower Wood near 
Leatherhead, clearing invasive woodland species from the base of the native trees.  

We finished the year with the District Challenge Hike around Holmbury, and a relaxing, game-
filled overnight stay at Boidier Hurst. Other activities during 
the year included making chariots, a patrol hike around 
Horton Country Park, cooking, fire lighting, making planters 
out of old tyres, a hike to the Regiment of Trees at Langley 
Vale and making Christmas decorations out of paracord. 
The Troop continues to grow, this year from 26 to 35 
Scouts, only possible through amazing support from our 
parent rota to boost adult numbers each week.  
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Our Explorer Unit started the year with just two members but grew rapidly in September with six 
ex-Scouts transferring to us from local 9th Cheam. The new Explorers settled in well with new 

friendships made swiftly. Since then the Unit has grown to 10 
now as we start to see our Scout Troop ‘pioneers’ from four years 
ago becoming Explorers. Although the Explorers meet jointly with 
the Scouts, they are enjoying activities separate from the Troop, 
but they also enjoy beating them at dodgeball occasionally! The 
Unit also navigated the Scouts to the Regiment of Trees and 
spent the weekend at PGL enjoying their own adventurous 
activities by day and entertaining the Cubs with silly 
games/pranks by night. Investitures for our newest Explorers took 
place on the ice rink at Hampton Court Palace, and the Explorers 

took themselves to the cinema for a movie night, crazy golf at Horton Park, and on a hike to 
sample the offerings at our local chip shops.  

Explorer Dylan went with Surrey Scouts to Belgium for a week over the summer making new 
friends and memories to last a lifetime. We look forward to expanding the Unit further in the 
coming year, earning some top awards, and potentially being able to branch out away from the 
Troop. 

During the year our Beaver Scout Section gained 225 badges including three 
Chief Scout’s Bronze Awards. Our Cub Scout Section 
gained 470 badges including three Chief Scout’s Silver 
Awards and our Scout Section gained 230 badges. We 
also presented two Chief Scout’s Gold Awards from 
last year. The Explorer Unit earned 28 badges.  

Overall we provided 280 Nights Away for our young 
people over 15 different nights and across all sections 
within the Group. 

I would like to thank our leadership team, Board of Trustees, supportive parents and our amazing 
young people for their continuing involvement in Scouting at 2nd Stoneleigh.  

Steph Howard - Group Scout Leader 
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Our Year 2023-2024  
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Treasurer's Report / Accounts 

As stated in the Chairman's report the Group has sufficient financial resources available to meet 
the planned work of the Group. The Charity has in place systems of internal control that are 
designed to provide reasonable cover against material mismanagement or loss; these include 
requiring two independent signatories for all payments and comprehensive insurance to ensure 
that all insurable risks are covered. 

The Group has grown during the year, particularly with our Scout Troop and new Explorer Unit. 
This growth is reflected in the increase in the level of subsciptions received and capitation paid. 
We have also been successful in receiving a substantial grant towards purchasing much needed 
equipment, particularly for the Explorers, and we had a successful fundraising event at St John’s 
Church. 

The Group have been very active during the year carrying out a range of events. This is also the 
first full year using GoCardless (payments via OSM). This system has gone well and, although 
costing fees, saves time for both our hard worked leaders. 

Finally, I consider the Group to be in a good financial position for us to cover the costs of the next 
financial year and I would like to thank our examiner for his work checking the accounts. 

Bob Frisby ACIB - Treasurer 
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2nd STONELEIGH SCOUT GROUP  

CHARITY NUMBER 305720 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNTS FOR YEAR ENDING 31st MARCH 2024 

Income  

SUBSCRIPTIONS  £10,068 
ACTIVITIES including outings & 
training  

£4,740 

FUNDRAISING £3,713 
BADGES/UNIFORMS £504 
CAMPS £6,563 
 TOTAL  £25,588 

 

Expenditure 

EQUIPMENT £524 
ACTIVITIES including outings and 
training           

£1,151 

ADMIN / REFRESHMENTS / ODDS                          £497 
CAMPS £6,693 
HALL RENT                                                                 NIL 
SCOUT SHOP                                                          £1,626 
CAPITATION £4,627 
INSURANCE £227 
FEES -   GoCardless                                                  £746  
TOTAL          £16,091  

 

GAIN / LOSS FOR YEAR                              £9,358 Gain 

 

BANK BALANCE 31/3/23                  £16,686 

GAIN FOR YEAR                                £ 9,497 

BANK BALANCE 31/3/24                  £26,183 

 

Signed  Bob Frisby ACIB-----------------------------------hon. Treasurer 

Signed  Roger Harris---------------------------------------hon. examiner 
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Roles Requiring Support – Can You Help? 

We have a fantastic team of volunteers at 2nd Stoneleigh but we desperately need to expand our team 
to help spread the tasks around a few more people, from tasks with the young people to those behind 
the scenes. We welcome offers of help in many ways and can be flexible to your skills and time 
availability. 

We have a number of roles from weekly nights to working more independently. If something below 
interests you, please get in touch for a conversation, with no obligation. For the roles working with 
young people, we can offer a 4-week trial period to see if the role is right for you. We have plenty of 
training and support available for you. Contact Steph on 2ndStoneleighGSL@gmail.com for more info.  

What’s the Role More Detail 
Beavers Team 
Members/Leader 

Join our brilliant Beavers Team to support our sectoin for 6-8 year olds. 
Help with meetings on a Tuesday 5-6:15pm with running games and 
activities. Get involved with planning activities and collating resources. 

Cub Team 
Members 

Join our cracking Cubs Team to support our section for 8-10 year olds. 
Help with meetings on a Tuesday 6:30-8pm with running games and 
activities. Get involved with planning activities and collating resources. 

Scouts Team 
Members/Leader 

Join our super Scouts Team to support our section for 10-14 year olds. 
Help with meetings on a Friday 7-9pm with running games and activities. 
Get involved with planning activities and collating resources. 

Explorers Team 
Members/Leader 

Join our super Scouts Team to support our section for 14-18 year olds. 
Help with meetings currently on a Friday 7-9pm with running activities 
and getting the Explorers out and about more. Get involved with planning 
activities and collating resources. Potentially date/time will change as the 
Unit continues to grow. 

Kit Organisers Our back storage hut and loft are in need of clearing/organisation with our 
growing stock of equipment. If you think you can help us to keep on top of 
systemising and organising, give us a shout! 

HQ Gardeners/ 
Tidy-Uppers 

A really flexible role as and when you can help. Keeping on top of the 
weeds, especially around our newly cleared firepit area, possibly some 
building maintenance related the back huts, keeping on top of the rubbish 
brought in by the foxes etc. Helping build the fire pit area. 

Web Master To support the Group with the upkeep of the website so it remains current.  
Social Media 
Influencer 

Could you help manage and update our social media presence? Help us to 
share all the good things we get up to and promote the Group. 

Skills 
Demonstrators 

Do you have an amazing skill that you can pass on to our young people? 
Could you help by running an activity? Perhaps you love hiking and can 
help with navigation, or teach the basics of photography, or you love 
fishing perhaps. Anything goes if the young people can learn something, 
and we can make it specific to any of our sections to suit you. 

The thing we 
missed off … 

If you have a great idea that we have missed, make it known! Anything that 
can help us to provide and expand on our activities for the young people in 
our Group or help to develop their skills for life. 

mailto:2ndStoneleighGSL@gmail.com
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Contact Details 

 

 

6 – 8 years 

2ndStoneleighBeavers@gmail.com 

Tuesdays (term time) 1700-1815 

 

 

8 – 10½ years 

2ndStoneleighCubs@gmail.com 

Tuesdays (term time) 1830-2000 

 

 

 

 
10½ - 14 years  

2ndStoneleighScouts@gmail.com 

Fridays (term time) 1900-2100 

 

 

 

 

14 – 18 years 

2ndStoneleighExplorers@gmail.com 

Fridays (term time) 1900-2100 

 

 

Dell Lane Scout & Guide HQ, 2 Dell Lane, Stoneleigh, KT17 2NE 

Group Scout Leader - Steph Howard 

www.2ndStoneleighScouts.org   2nd Stoneleigh Scout Group 

 

http://www.2ndstoneleighscouts.org/
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Epsom & Ewell Scout Shop 
22 The Broadway, Stoneleigh, KT17 2HU 

 

▪ Scouting Uniforms & Accessories 
▪ Girlguiding Uniforms & Accessories  
▪ Camping Equipment 
▪ Badges 
▪ Books 
▪ Craft Materials 
▪ Trophies  
▪ Gifts 
▪ Order any items from ‘Scout Store’ 

 

A significant share of the profits are invested back 
into local Scouting. 

The shop is open at the following times: 

Monday 2.00pm – 5.00pm 
Wednesday 2.00pm - 7.00pm 

Saturday 9.30am - 12noon 

Please note: The Scout Shop is only open during Surrey School Term times as it is 
run by unpaid volunteers. 
 
 
 
 
Contact Joyce and the volunteer team:  
020 8001 6856 
epsomandewellscoutshop@aol.com.



 

 
 

 

 

 

 


